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DATE:  September 12, 2018 
 
TO:  Andrea Oquist, Superintendent 
 
FROM:  Theresa O’Brien, Chief Academic Officer 
   
SUBJECT:  Summer Program Updates 
 
As you know, our district had three academic summer programs this year that were designed to 
prevent or reduce summer learning loss for elementary students. Two of the programs, Camp 
Emerson and Camp Frost, were for students from seven of our eight Title I Schools: Cleveland, 
Hayes, Randolph, Rosedale, Roosevelt, Cooper, and Johnson. Students who attended had just 
finished kindergarten through sixth grades this past school year.  Since Title I funds were used 
to fund these two summer learning opportunities, only students from our Title I Schools were 
eligible to attend. The third program, Students Helping Students Literacy Program, was a 
summer literacy program available to any student who finished kindergarten and first grade at 
the end of this past school year who was in need of additional literacy intervention.  This 
program is a collaborative partnership involving Madonna University and Livonia Public Schools. 
  
I look forward to an opportunity to provide the Board of Education with an overview of these 
three summer academic programs during the Curriculum Committee portion of the Monday, 
September 17, 2018, agenda of the Committee of the Whole Meeting.    
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